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OFFICE OF DISASTER PREPAREDNESS AND EMERGENCY MANAGEMENT

	TO:           A   L   L        M   E   D   I  A          H   O   U   S   E   S

	FROM:  Charmaine Gentles, Marketing Manager

DEPT:    Information & Training Unit

PHONE:      (876) 928-5111-4                  FAX:  (876) 928-5503/ 928-8763

WEBSITE:  www.odpem.org.jm


For Immediate Release

NEWS RELEASE #1 

ISSUED ON:  Monday, November 12, 2007 at 12:30 a.m.
Reports from Parishes – St. Ann, Portland and St. Mary
The Meteorological Service has advised the Office of Disaster Preparedness and Emergency Management (ODPEM) that an Upper Level Trough continues to generate significant cloudiness with showers and thunderstorms over most of the south central Caribbean.  While the center of the low-pressure area is expected to remain south of the island, clouds with showers and thunderstorms are likely to extend into the Jamaican area.   Consequently, the island is expected to experience cloudy periods with intermittent showers and thunderstorms until at least Wednesday. 

St. Ann

The ODPEM is reporting that Fern Gully is currently flooded and is now impassable.  Motorists are being advised to use the alternative route from Drax Hall to Chalky Hill to Moneague.    

Landslides and Break Aways

· Landslides have been reported along the Lime Hall Main Road, Dunn’s Ville and Chester Main Roads.  

· The Lime Hall Main Road is cut off in two areas.  The alternative route has also been affected. 

· Persons in Hamstead near Runaway Bay are marooned as a result of the road being cut off. 

Flooding has been reported in the following areas:

· Tanglewood
· Priory
· Harrison Town
· Seville Heights

· 9 Glaxglow Avenue, St. Anns’s Bay – water levels are rising in this area and are  threatening homes at present.

· The Runaway Bay main road was impassable in the vicinity in Police Station this morning.

Portland

The Portland Police is reporting that five (5) houses are flooded out in Spring Gardens.   Also in Lennox in Orange Bay area, the roadway has been cut off.  The alternative route is Hope Bay to Spring Gardens to Port Antonio.   

· The Skibbo Main Road is now blocked.     

· Spring Garden and White River areas in the Buff Bay area

St. Mary
Flooding has been reported in the following areas:

· Dover at the border of St. Mary and Portland

· Annotto Bay

· In Dressikie, a gully had overflowed its bank and has affected the access route from Gayle to Port Maria via Ramble.  The alternative route is Bonny Gate.  There is a fording at Bonny Gate that would have been blocked.  
Fishers and other marine interests must exercise caution due to rough sea conditions in the vicinity of showers and thunderstorms, especially over southern waters.

The Meteorological Service and ODPEM will continue to monitor the situation and further updates will be provided as the situation demands.

Contact: Charmaine Gentles, Marketing Manager, cgentles@odpem.org.jm 

---END---














